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October 27, 2009

Scott A. Marlow, Ast. Attorney General

State of Washington

800 5th Ave., Suite 2000, TB-14

Seattle, WA 98104-3188
Re:  My letter of 04-21-09 re Steve Tucker’s malfeasance in office
Dear Mr. Marlow:
We last spoke by phone shortly before my last letter of 04-21-09.  You wrote in your letter of 03-13-09, you believed you were statutorily prohibited from initiating your own independent criminal investigation.  I won’t reiterate my reasons why I believe the facts, circumstances and evidence strongly supported a criminal filing as I discussed in my letter of 04-21-09.   
Since we spoke I filed a public document request with your office. While I was aware of the extensive material sent by former Sheriff Tony Bamonte of Pend Oreille County, WA, and of course my correspondence, I was astounded to find the letters and email from the family of Jo Savage.  This was the letter from David Savage, former husband of Jo Savage and a prominent personal injury attorney and former president of the Washington State Bar Association, the letter to Tucker from Rob Rembert of Mr. Savage’s law firm that handled the successful $1.6M civil wrongful death action against the Cowles Co, and the email from your own former colleague, Sally Savage, a former senior assistant WA attorney general.

As David Savage wrote in his letter of 03-19-09 to AG Rob McKenna:

. . . it is important, however, that all those responsible for this matter understand I firmly believe the information placed in Mr. Tucker’s hands, and now yours [WA AG McKenna](which includes the fruits of my work, the work of the United States Attorney for the Western District of Washington, the Federal Bureau of Investigation and a Grand Jury), clearly describes culpable criminal conduct [Emphasis added].  The owners of the garage knew for years prior to Jo’s death of the very structural infirmity that resulted in it.  Nevertheless, they chose not to correct the problem.

Rob Rembert’s letter to Tucker offered the Savage firm’s entire civil case file.   As Rembert wrote Tucker in his letter of 09-17-09[Correction 09-17-08]:

On behalf of the Savage family, I write to offer assistance from our files which support the settlement we achieved on the claims of one million six hundred and ten thousand dollars ($1,610,000.00) with the insurers for the Cowles.  Based upon our investigation, it is clear that the owners of the parking garage had longstanding and detailed knowledge that the spandrels were likely to fail as the result of foreseeable vehicular contact.  Despite this knowledge, the owners took no corrective action notwithstanding the fact that several engineers recommended it well prior to Ms. Savage’s death. . . . [Emphasis added]

Despite the fact that more than sixteen years had elapsed between the time of the first occurrence of which we know and April 2006 and several engineering recommendations had been made to revise the spandrels, the owners took no action to address this serious public safety issues of which they had specific knowledge.

Given these facts, I trust you can understand why we feel strongly that this matter warrants a careful criminal investigation.  Because of the Cowles’ prominence and the City’s involvement with the garage [it] is imperative that your investigation be supported by the Washington State Patrol, a law enforcement agency of the highest integrity. . . [Emphasis added]

. . . These files include a careful reconstruction of the occurrence by John Habberstad, Ph.D, of Origin Engineering, who concluded that the speed of Ms. Savage’s vehicle on contact was less than five miles per hours (a speed and impact insufficient to deploy the vehicle’s air bags).  Our files contain extensive photographs of Mrs. Savage’s vehicle, the garage, and the failed spandrel.  We also have copies of all of the media video coverage at the time of the occurrence.  Finally, we have a number of witness declarations and extensive interview notes. 

Sally Savage emailed Brian Moran and Melanie Tratnik of your office on 03-19-09:

We are aware that Spokane County Prosecutor Steve Tucker has referred this matter to the Attorney General’s Office for review.  We also understand that Mr. Tucker’s office retains jurisdiction over this case and that the decision to bring criminal charges in connection with Jo’s death will be his.  You advised me that Assistant Attorney General Scott Marlow has been assigned to review this case and that he is well along in that process.  During our conversation, Melanie, I asked that you convey our discussion to Mr. Marlow and that on his return to the office Monday you ask him to call my husband, Dave.  Given Dave’s thorough understanding of the facts involved in Jo’s death, it would be meaningful to us to have the opportunity to speak with Scott prior to the time you office’s recommendationis [sic] issued.

I also conveyed to you our desire to meet with one of you or an appropriate representative of the Attorney General’s office after the review of this case is complete.  It is important to us to feel that at the end of the day we have carried out our responsibility to Jo, Jesse and the rest of our family by ensuring that we have conveyed our own feelings about this matter and that we understand the process and the conclusions reached by those who will decide the final disposition of this case.  I trust you understand that our request is motivated by a desire the [sic] ensure that we have done all that we reasonable and responsibly should, and that at the appropriate time this matter is brought to closure, whatever the outcome may be.

Mr. Marlow you never responded to my last letter in which I requested:

The citizens of Spokane must be informed of Mr. Tucker’s malfeasance in office in order to hold him accountable.  Mr. Marlow, I strongly suggest that Attorney General McKenna issue a press release to clarify your office’s involvement in the review of the Savage case.  If Mr. McKenna fails to issue such a public statement this will only give credence that the Attorney General’s Office is also sadly co-opted by the Cowles Co led ongoing criminal enterprise. 
I received Tucker’s press release of 04-03-09 from AP Reporter Nick Geranios by email on that day. Your letter was not attached to Tucker’s press release. From the information I received in my PDR, it appears your letter of 03-27-09 went only to Tucker and you faxed it to him on 03-27-09.  As far as I know your office did not issue a press release.  

I obtained a copy of your letter from the KHQ TV website (A Cowles Co owned media outlet). This blurb from KHQ was dated 04-03-09, is attributing a quote to Tucker on Monday of that week – 03-30-09:

No charges in Spokane garage death

Posted: Apr 03, 2009 10:03 AM

Also on KHQ.com

SPOKANE, Wash. - No criminal charges will be filed in the case of a Pullman woman whose car plunged off the fifth floor of a downtown Spokane parking garage in 2006.

Spokane County Prosecutor Steve Tucker said Monday that his office and the state Attorney General's office both reviewed files forwarded by federal prosecutors in the death of Jo Ellen Savage, and both decided that criminal charges of manslaughter were not warranted . . .

I find this very damning that the rest of the media apparently did not receive information that Tucker’s decision was pending until at the earliest 04-02-09.  I trust you see the implication here as this relates to the ongoing criminal enterprise led by the Cowles Co. In my opinion Tucker succumbed and deferred to the interests of this criminal enterprise by his setting the Savage case up to fail.  Tucker threw this case as a prizefighter would throw a rigged title fight.  While Tucker could fool the fight crowd, Sheriff Bamonte and I were not fooled and know exactly what he did – he took a fall.

Mr. Marlow I have a few follow-up questions that would be useful to me in my continuing investigation.  

Why did you not choose to use the statutory mechanisms that both Sheriff Bamonte and I suggested in our correspondence under which your office could be given jurisdiction so you would have the benefit of an independent, complete and thorough criminal investigation to base your filing decision on?

With the letters in your file including the explosive civil deposition of Rex Franklin and the letters from the Savage family, why didn’t you compel Tucker to a complete criminal investigation perhaps by the Washington State Patrol as asked for by the Savage family, before you would issue an advisory opinion for Tucker?

Did you or your staff ever call the Savage family or meet with them after your review as asked by Sally Savage?

Did you send your letter of 03-27-09 or convey its contents to anyone else other than Tucker?  

Will the AG’s Office ever issue a press release to counter Tucker’s misleading of the public regarding your review of the Savage Case?  

I would appreciate a response one way or another by October 30, 2009.

Sincerely,

Det. Ron Wright (Retired)

3327 N. Indian Trail Rd., PMB #135

Spokane, WA 99209

951-233-0710 (cell)

509-465-0515 (fax)

nar9350@gmail.com
cc:

Attorney General Rob McKenna
Chief Deputy Attorney General Brian Moran

Assistant Attorney General Melanie Tratnik

Tim Ford, Open Government Ombudsman, AG Office, WA

Sheriff Tony Bamonte

Breean Beggs, Center for Justice, Spokane, WA

Larry Shook, Camas Magazine
David Savage

Sally Savage

Rob Rembert
